
DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
Monday 11 May 
Students who need to attend (for essential workers) 
Tuesday 12 May 
Students in COLLINS (yellow) return for the day 
Students who need to attend (for essential workers) 
Wednesday 13 May 
Students in ALDRIN (red) return for the day 
Students who need to attend (for essential workers) 
Thursday 14 May 
Students in GLENN (blue) return for the day 
Students who need to attend (for essential workers) 
Friday 15 May 
Students in ARMSTRONG (green) return for the day 
Students who need to attend (for essential workers) 
 

PRINCIPAL’S UPDATE 
 
Hello to all, 
 

WELCOME TO TERM 2 
I’d like to begin this newsletter by thanking all of you. As usual, the Wyoming 
community has shown great support for our school by keeping children at home 
where possible and following the huge amount of ever-changing information 
and directives. The plan for the rest of Term 2 is outlined below. 
 
Week 2 – the school remains open to those people who need it. This includes 
children of essential workers. These students are supervised only and continue 
to work on the prepared packages of learning.  
 
From Week 3 – 
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The instructions from the NSW Department of 
Education is to keep our attendance to about 
25%. This will ensure we can maintain 
appropriate social distancing measures. We 
can only achieve this with your support-it’s 
important to follow the guidelines as provided 
and continue to learn from home four days per 
week if possible-only coming to school on the 
day we have organised. While this is 
inconvenient, it will mean a quicker return to 
normal school attendance.  
 

PARENT ACCESS 
Parents are asked to pick up and drop off students 
outside the school gates rather than coming onto 
school grounds. Please use the drop off area in 
Veronica Close and the front gate to drop students 
in the morning and then pick up will be from the 
front gate only. From next Tuesday 12 May, I will 
be bringing the students out in year groups in order 
to minimise the amount of parents we have at any 
one time. 
 
Kindergarten –  2:15 
Year 1-  2:20 
Year 2-  2:25 
Year 3-  2:30 
Year 4-  2:35 
Year 5-  2:40 
Year 6-  2:45 
 
Children who get the school bus will leave as 
normal. 
 
Every school has been asked to restrict parents 
coming onto school grounds to reduce the risk of 
spreading COVID-19. Community cooperation to 
assist the school to minimise risk by sending 
emails or making phone calls to contact teachers 
is greatly appreciated. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LEARNING PACKAGES 
It’s really important for our students to get into the 
habit of carrying their learning packages to and 
from school. This will be especially important if for 
any reason the school has to reduce attendance 
suddenly. I know this is tricky for our younger 
students-please utilise the Books in Homes bags-
they already have the students’ names clearly 
marked on the front.  
 

STAFF 
This is a reminder to our families that teachers are 
working both at home and at school. The roster is 
set on a weekly basis to ensure there is enough 
staff at school to supervise the children but not so 
many we can’t socially distance. If you email the 
school with a question for the teacher, this will be 
forwarded to them ASAP. However, they may not 
always be able to get back to you immediately.  
 
Have a great fortnight 
 
Michelle Francis 
PRINCIPAL (Rel) 
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